
roclamationP
National Public Safety Telecommunicators Week

April 13-19, 2025

WHEREAS, Public Safety Telecommunicators are the vital first point of contact for citizens in 
distress, delivering life-saving assistance, providing crucial information, and ensuring first 
responders can carry out their duties efficiently and safely in an emergency; and 

WHEREAS, Public Safety Telecommunicators work tirelessly around the clock, often under 
high-pressure conditions, to ensure the safety and well-being of residents, making quick 
decisions that have profound impacts in emergencies; and 

WHEREAS, the professionals at Tri-Com Central Dispatch, Sugar Grove’s Emergency 
Communications Center, serve as an integral part of the public safety community, 
connecting individuals to the appropriate emergency services and providing critical support 
to first responders; and 

WHEREAS, National Public Safety Telecommunicators Week, April 13 -19, 2025, is an 
opportunity to recognize and celebrate the hard work, dedication, and unwavering 
commitment of the telecommunicators who serve our community and State; and 

WHEREAS, the residents of the Village of Sugar Grove are grateful for the exceptional 
service provided by telecommunicators, whose expertise, skill, and compassion make an 
immeasurable difference in the lives of others. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, President Jennifer Konen, along with the Village Board, do hereby 
proclaim the week of April 13 – 19, 2025, to be National Public Safety Telecommunicators 
Week in the Village of Sugar Grove and urge all citizens to join in recognizing and honoring 
the dedicated telecommunicators who play a crucial role in keeping our communities safe.

Dated this 15th day of April 2025

President, Jennifer Konen

Trustee, Matthew Bonnie Trustee, Sean Herron Trustee, Heidi Lendi

Trustee, Sean Michels Trustee, Michael Schomas Trustee, James F. White
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